
Statement from New-Indy Catawba

New-Indy Catawba would like to extend its sincere gratitude to the Lesslie Volunteer Fire 
Department and Van Wyck Fire Rescue for their exceptional efforts over the weekend in 
extinguishing  a  brush  fire  that  ignited  near  our  facility.  The  swift  and  coordinated 
response from both departments ensured the fire was quickly and safely brought under 
control, protecting both the New-Indy Catawba facility and the surrounding community.

We  are  proud  to  support  our  local  first  responders,  who  consistently  demonstrate 
dedication and professionalism in their service. New-Indy Catawba remains committed to 
providing ongoing support to ensure they have the resources needed to perform their 
critical work effectively.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IGxquqBAVZk

